
Dear committee, 

 

 

"I wholeheartedly support the OHCS rental assistance program and the incredible work it 

does for individuals and families in need. I know a lot about this program, as I was once a 

client of IRCO and received rental assistance during difficult times for my family. This 

program provides vital relief to those who are struggling to maintain stable housing, 

especially in times of financial hardship or unexpected crises. The impact of having a safe 

and secure home cannot be overstated, and I believe that OHCS rental assistance program 

is essential in preventing homelessness and promoting community stability. 

 

It’s inspiring to see how this program is making a difference in people’s lives, offering not 

just financial support but also hope and peace of mind during difficult times.  

 

Oksana Syrotenko, client IRCO 

Beaverton, OR 

 


